

Office of the Vice President for Research 5057 Woodward, Suite 6409.3 Detroit, MI 48202 (313) 577-8848 (313) 577-3626 (Fax)

MEMORANDUM

Seymour Wolfson, PhD TO:

FROM:

Gioria Heppner, Ph.D.
Interim Vice President for Research
Request for Information

SUBJECT:

DATE: February 15, 2007

This memo is in response to your request for information concerning the allocation of the \$1 million addition to the Division of Research budget for 2007.

Funds were re-allocated from the Research Stimulation Fund, as follows (rounded off):

- Research Compliance
 - o \$174,000, partial support of Dr. Nelson (Assistant VP), Ms. Kusch (Assistant to Dr. Nelson) and Research Assistants Ms. Aiello and Ms. Duncan
- Office of Environmental Health and Safety
 - \$50,000, Ms. Oyeamalu, Research Assistant
- Sponsored Program Administration
 - o \$273,000, Ms. Ryan (Director) and Grants Officers Heaton-Bauer, Liu and Lehto
- Merrill Palmer Skillman Institute
 - \$140,000, partial support for Dr. Laura McCloskey, Director
- Office of the Vice President for Research
 - \$360,000, partial support for Ms. O'Connor and Dr. Giblin, support for Ms. Christ and Ms. Izzard, support for data analyst Mr. Sadasivan and Systems Personnel Mr. Akinmusuru and Mr. Wright

In regard to your request for information on 2007 allocations for faculty set-ups and retention offers, that will have to await the end of the recruiting season.

C: N. Barrett, Provost W. Volz, Vice Chair Academic Senate M. McIntyre, Chair, Academic Senate **Budget Committee** Debbie Payne-Walz

Reid 1/5/07; 3:35 pm